CABLE ADDRESS: "VERA"

CODE A.B.C. (STH ED.)

PRESIDENT'S OFFICE



edmonton,
ALBERTA, CANADA

December 14th, 1926.

Sir Arthur Currie, President, McGill University, Montreal, Que.

My dear Sir Arthur:

I have your letter of December 8th with the enclosures from Cowan. In reply I beg to say that the Dental Association of Alberta has been urging upon us for the last year and a half to take action with regard to the situation existing between Alberta and Quebec.

Naturally they feel that if they are not permitted to practise in Quebec, Quebec graduates should not be permitted to practise in Alberta. They have not the slightest desire to put the regulation into force if Quebec will not break with her provincialism, as we are firmly of the opinion that these organizations should be Canadian-wide and not provincial.

when the matter was submitted a year ago to our Senate, which is in control of the situation here, I asked them to defer action that we might have a conference over the matter and be able to lead Quebec to see that they